
Jഈഁ೸ 27ഇ೻, 2025 
Correlieu Seconday School 

850 Anderson Dr., QUESNEL, B.C.  V2J 1G4 
TELEPHONE: 992-7007      

Principal:  Mrs. Marissa Knauf 
Vice Principal: Mr. Shane Mummery 

Principal’s Message 
 

Congratulations to all of our graduates, and a big thank you to everyone who 
volunteered at the grad festivities over the weekend. This event wouldn’t happen 
without parent volunteers. Also a big thanks to our grad executive and executive 
chairs. 
 
Next year our timetable will be changing to have regular block rotation on Fridays 
with classes beginning at 8:30 am. Please see the attached Timetable/Block 
Rotation on page 5 of  this newsletter. 
 
Please note the information regarding transcripts on page 6 of this newsletter. 
Students MUST order transcripts through the BC Transcript Service. The school no 
longer is able to print and send transcripts to post secondary institutions. 
Have safe and relaxing summer! 

Upcoming Dates: 
 

July 1 Canada Day –  Office closed 

July 3 Last day to claim items from lockers/lost and found items 

Aug. 4 BC Day – Office closed 

Sept. 1 Labour Day – Office closed  

Sept. 2 NI Day – No School 

Sept. 3 1/2 Day – Grade 10 Orientation Day – Only Grade 10s in attendance 

Sept. 4 First full day for all students 

Sept. 30 National Day of Truth & Reconciliation – No School 

June 30 Office closed 



 
 
 

Monday September 28, 2025 @ 6:30 p.m. CSS Library 
 

Thank-you to our PAC members for volunteering their time this year. We look       
forward to welcoming new parents to our PAC in September. Meetings are typically 
the last Monday of every month except December, March and June. 

Congratulations Grads!  

 
GRADE 12 DIPLOMAS/TRANSCRIPTS & PHOTOS FROM CAP & GOWN CEREMONY 
 

Grade 12 diplomas and transcripts from the Ministry  will be mailed out early September. 
Photos that were taken on June 20th at the Cap & Gown Ceremony on the stage and 
when your grad stepped off the stage will be included in the package as well. Please let 
the school know if your address has changed. 
   
 

GRAD GOWNS/SASHES 
 

Grad gowns and sashes that were borrowed from the office for pictures and/or gowns 
and sashes that your grad forgot to return after the Cap & Gown ceremony can be 
dropped off at the office during the office hours mentioned on the following page.  



NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

 
 

Summer Office Hours: 
 
 

Renovations are happening at Correlieu over the summer, including upgrades to our 
phone lines. Please email css@sd28.bc.ca before coming to the school and come to the 
3rd avenue entrance (there is a doorbell here). Office summer hours are subject to change 
due to limited staffing. We will be working in/out of the office area and doors to the 
building are locked.  

Office is open: 

July 2 – July 10 
9:00 am – 2:00 pm 

Regular office hours will resume August 25, 26, 28, 29 - 8:00 am — 4:00 pm 
August 27 1:00 pm — 4:00 pm 

 
Counsellors are available by appointment only August 25—29 8:30 am – 3:00 pm 

Should you require information/assistance, please contact 
Principal MarissaKnauf@sd28.bc.ca or  

Vice Principal ShaneMummery@sd28.bc.ca 

Wednesday, Sept. 3 : School in Session – ½ day for grade 10 students only 
Thursday, Sept. 4: Full day for all students 

 
 

Stacey Gilbert — Finance & General Office  
staceygilbert@sd28.bc.ca 

Jessica Comeau — Student Records, Registration & Withdrawals  
jessicacomeau@sd28.bc.ca 

 
Kayla Kinloch — QDL, Career Prep  

kaylakinloch@sd28.bc.ca 
 

General inquires: 

css@sd28.b.ca 
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TEXTBOOKS/LIBRARY BOOKS/CALCULATORS 
 
Please ensure your child returns all textbooks, library books and calculators. If these 
items are not returned, your child may have to pay for them. Any items that are found 
during the summer can be dropped off via the mail slot at the 3rd Ave entrance 
(entrance between the picnic tables and bike rack) 

 
FINAL REPORT CARDS & NEXT YEAR SCHEDULES 
 

Final report cards and next year schedules are available to pickup in the office         
July 2—4th between 9 am—2 pm. Report cards are also available on the MyEd portal. 
We do not mail out report cards. 
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COUNSELLORS IN SESSION 
 

Counsellors will be available on August 25 - 29th from 8:30 am – 3 pm by 
appointment. To book appointments, for registrations & schedule changes please 
email the following but also copy your requests to our css@sd28.bc.ca email 
address  
 
Last Name A-I – TBA css@sd28.bc.ca  
Last Name J-M – TBA css@sd28.bc.ca  
Last Name N-Z – Carri-Anne Castle carriannecastle@sd28.bc.ca  
 
Registrations & other queries: css@sd28.bc.ca  
Principal: Mrs. Marissa Knauf marissaknauf@sd28.bc.ca  
Vice-Principal: Mr. Shane Mummery shanemummery@sd28.bc.ca  
 

NEXT YEAR SCHOOL FEES 

Sometime after the first week of September we will start collecting fees. We only 
accept cash or cheque. Cheques will need to be made payable to Correlieu 
Secondary School.  
· Student Activity Fee $35 
· Yearbook $50 
· Athletic Fee $35 
· Grad Fees $150 
 
STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE 

Are you planning to go to post-secondary college or university? You MUST use the 
provincial STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE to send transcripts, unless 
otherwise noted by the post secondary institution.  

You can easily send colleges and universities your transcript. 

Please go to the Student Transcript Service  

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-
and-certificates 

You will need to register for a BCeID first and then register to send your transcripts. 

Your PEN (Provincial Education Number) is on the left hand corner of your report 
card or you can call or visit the office for your PEN number. Please see the next page  
for step-by-step instructions. 

 



POST-SECONDARY APPLICATION PROCESS - BC & ALBERTA 
 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution 
in BC, they can access this through educationplannerbc.ca 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution in Alberta, access this 
through applyalberta.ca 

Students can access counsellor support for applying to college or university every 
Friday during the morning Study Block in room 207 with Ms Pelchat. 



NEWS & EVENTS 
 

SPARE BLOCKS 

At Correlieu Secondary School (CSS) a growing concern is students on spare blocks. In 
September 2025, grade 10 and 11 students at CSS will be required to have a full course 
load (8 courses). 

If students are enrolling in online courses, they need to know that these courses need 
to be completed at home and that they are still required be enrolled in a full course 
load at CSS. CSS is not funded to support online learning. 

Grade 12 students requesting a spare block will need to have permission from the 
Principal or Vice Principal. In addition, a plan will be established for the student to 
either be supervised in the building or off campus during their spare block. Failure to 
follow the plan may result in disciplinary measures. 

Please keep your 
current bus pass 
during the  
summer holidays! 
It will remain 
valid for the next 
school year! 





The CSS Jazz Band ended  the school year with an epic trip to 
the Southern Interior!  It combined a performance Friday af-
ternoon at Ashcroft’s Desert Sands Community school  ( where 
we had everyone up dancing) followed by a full day Saturday 
rafting the mighty Thompson river with Kumsheen Rafting.  A 
big thank you to all the parents, chaperones ( including Mr. 
Moore ), Rotary Club Quesnel and Vossa for helping to make 
this happen!  
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LIKE THESE FACEBOOK PAGES TO STAY UP-TO-DATE 

There are a few Facebook pages that students/parents/guardians can follow that are 
updated regularly: 

Correlieu Secondary School 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Correlieu-Secondary-School/100057637201475/ 
 

School District # 28 

https://www.facebook.com/schooldistrict28 
 

School District # 28 Transportation  

https://www.facebook.com/SD28Transportation 

If your child is a bus student, please check the School District #28 Transportation 
Facebook page regularly as this is where you can find information regarding bus 
cancellations and bus delays. If you child is no longer requiring bussing, please 
call the Transportation Department at 250-992-8361 to open up spaces for 
students that do require bussing this year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


